
 

Thirty First Sunday in Ordinary Time

 

For CHILDREN During 
8:45 & 10:30 am  



 

Be a Part of a Small Christian Community 
 

St. Martin de Porres “Small Christian Communities” (SCC’s) provide 
a welcoming small group home-based forum where we reflect on 
the Word of God, explore and share our Catholic faith, engage in 
fellowship and pray together, and connect more deeply with the 
larger parish community. For more information please contact Mark 
or Kris Jablonski at (714) 524-9757 ormark.jablonski@stjoe.org 

Youth Ministry: Join us for our Youth Nights on 
November 8th.  High school youth nights are open to 
ALL high school students, bring a friend! 
 

Middle School: Youth Nights are November 2nd and 

9th. Middle School is open to all students 6th-8th 

grade. 

Middle School First Eucharist: November 1st & 15th. 

Children Faith Formation  
Confirmation Classes 

Confirmation 1 : November 3rd 
Confirmation 2: November 10th 

 

For questions: gerardob@smdpyl.org or marym@smdpyl.org  

FAITH FORMATION 

Calling All Men of St. Martin’s 
 

Are you ready to recharge your spiritual batteries?  Ready to spend time in 
fellowship with your brothers in Christ?  Ready to be challenged to live a better life 
as a Catholic Christian man? 
  

The annual Men’s Retreat will be held (as usual) at the Prince of Peace Abbey in 
Oceanside over the weekend of November 20th through November 22nd.  We have 
two EXCELLENT speakers lined up: Patrick Coffin and Darrell Miller.  Get your 
registration form at the parish office.  Please contact Mike Reger for more 
information at 714-488-6860 or usregers@earthlink.net; or Curtis Keddy at             
714-970-2771 or curtisk@smdpyl.org;  

For questions contact: 
Gerardo Butalid: 

geradob@smdpyl.org or  
Mary McDevitt: 

marym@smdpyl.org   

 

SCC Questions for November 8 
1. What circumstances in your own life have called you to trust in God’s 

providences? 
2. Describe a time you were generous beyond your means. 
3. When have you responded to the need of another just because you were asked? 

Eucharist I Mondays:  

November 2nd classes will cover 2 chap-
ters, chapters 4 & 5. We will talk about 
how Jesus works among the people and 
how He teaches us about love. 
 

In honor of our very own saint’s feast 
day, the secret word for both classes 

this week is  “St. Martin”.  

 
Eucharist II Tuesdays: 

November 3rd classes will discuss how 
sin hurts. Sin hurts others and sin hurts 
us. REMINDER: Eucharist II parent 
meeting Wednesday, November 4th, 
7:15 p.m. in the hall.  

Sunday Preschool 
3-4 Year Old Class: The lesson today, 
My Family, will teach the children 
about families and will talk about who 
is in their family.  The lesson will 
remind the children that God gives us 
families to love us and to take care of 
us. Last week's highlight: Ms. Leanne 
was sharing with the children about 
God's love and asking for examples of 
how we can love our parents.   
4-5 Year Old Class: The lesson today, 
Jesus Cares For His Friends, will 
discuss the various feelings we 
experience, just as Jesus experienced 
both happy and sad times in life. 
Last week's highlight: Ms. Andie 
carefully picked up the crucifix from 
the prayer table and asked the 
children why Jesus was on the cross.   
 

Free Sunday Childcare 

Childcare for children 6 months 
through 2 years of age is now open!. 
Registration forms can be found in the 
parish office or Childcare 
room.  Please complete and submit a 
registration form to the parish office. 
For more information please contact 
Colleen Picou 
at ColleenP@smdpyl.org.   

Save the Date:  
April 29, 30th, 2016 

St. Martin de Porres Women's Retreat 
 

In our Parish Hall—Contact: Lynn Clark at 
lynn0524@sbcglobal.net or (714)970-7452 
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Immaculate Heart Radio AM 1000 is 
dedicated to sharing the heart of the 
Christian faith and changing lives through 
radio airwaves. 

Questions About the 
Catholic Church? 
Are you a non-Catholic who is curious 
about Jesus Christ and his Church? Join us 
for a weekly conversation on Sundays 
from 10:00-11:00am in the St. Rose of 
Lima room (in the Parish Hall). There is no 
commitment required. For more infor-
mation contact Curtis Keddy 
atcurtisk@smdpyl.org or visit our website 
at www.smdpyl.org/becoming-catholic. 

FAITH FORMATION 

GRACE Women’s Group meets on November 14th   
Come enjoy a faith-filled morning of friends & fellowship.                                               
Our guest speaker Brendan O’Shea 

Seven years ago, a man brought a case of water to down town L. A. to help the 
homeless. In time, that case of water has evolved into food and clothes for 300. St 
Martins has adopted Skid Row as their newest ministry. Come, listen on November 
14 as Brendan O’Shea tells how this ministry has caught fire, and how more than a 
thousand people have had the opportunity to experience, what that man discovered. 
We'll see you right after the 8:00 AM Mass (about 8:45) in the St. Elizabeth Room. All 
are welcome and if you have any questions, please contact Elizabeth Blush by phone: 
714-319-1452 or by email: elizabeth.blush@st 

FALL PARISH MISSION: “A Call to Discipleship” 
 

What are you doing to prepare for the season of Advent? Consider attending 
our Fall Parish Mission with the Apostles of the Interior Life, a private 
association of the faithful recognized by the diocese of Rome whose apostolate 
consists in taking care of the spiritual and human formation of others through 
evangelization, formation and direction. They offer many parish missions 
through the US and Italy as opportunities for communities to be re-vitalized 
and challenged in the growth towards holiness. Three Sisters of the Interior 
Life will be coming to our parish to inspire, encourage, and remind us of our 
Call to Discipleship. 

Talks will be from 7:15-8:45pm 

Monday, November 16: A Call to Holiness and Prayer 

Tuesday, November 17: A Call to Eucharist 

Wednesday, November 18: A Call to Conversion (will include an opportunity 
for the Sacrament of Reconciliation) 

During each day there will be opportunity for prayer and Spiritual Direction 
with the Sisters (sign-ups will be available following the masses on November 
14/15). They will also be taking time to visit those sick and homebound in our 
community. 

For more information contact Curtis Keddy at curtisk@smdpyl.org or 
visit www.en.apostlesofil.com  

Women, Let Your Spirit 
Soar with WINGS! 
WINGS—Women In God’s Spirit—one of 
the oldest and strongest women’s 
groups in the diocese, will meet on 
Wed., Nov. 4 from 9 to 11 a.m. in the St. 
Martin de Porres Parish Hall.  Dr. Louise 
Dunn, Director of the New Hope 
Counseling Center at Christ Cathedral, 
will present, “Together, Using Our God-
Given Gifts.”   

A ministry of faith and fellowship that 
began at St. Martin 28 years ago, WINGS 
includes women from many Orange 
County parishes, in all ages and stages of 
life.   

WINGS meets Weds. mornings, October 
through May.  Membership in WINGS is 
$50 per year.  Free childcare and light 
refreshments are provided.  Registration 
forms can be found in the Church office, 
downloaded at smdpyl.org, or you can 
register at the meeting.  Contact WINGS 
Moderator Christie Shyne at 
wings@smdpyl.org or 714-280-9422 for 
further information.   Come soar with 
WINGS! 

http://ihradio.com/about-2/mission
http://ihradio.com/about-2/mission
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Parish Directory Sign up 
 

There was such a positive overwhelming response for people wishing to be included 
in our new parish directory that additional dates have been added over Thanksgiving 
week in our parish hall.  
Just for having your portrait taken you will receive a  

 FREE 8 x 10 portrait 

 Our new directory in Spring 2016  
The opportunity to purchase portraits  
It's easy to schedule an appointment, just go to the 
St. Martin website and click on the link.  If you have 
any questions, please call Lifetouch scheduling 
@ 760.576.8393  

COMMUNITY LIFE  

November 7th Life & 
Family Rosary 

If you want 
to pray to 
save lives and 
heal those 
who are 
hurting  - 
please join 

us.  Come this Saturday from 9:00 am to 
10:00 am at Planned Parenthood in 
Orange. It’s located at 700 S Tustin in 
Orange off Tustin and the 22 freeway~ 
just 15 minutes away.  We park on 
Fairway Drive. 

If you’ve never attended before…maybe 
now is a good time to start? You’ll be 
amazed at our peaceful, prayerful 
presence at the clinic. We carpool after 
8:00 am mass. Any questions call Jackie 
Turk at 714- 227-6252. 

Catholic Charities Auxiliary 
Invites you to attend a Benefit Luncheon Fashion Show by Stein Mart. Monday, 
November 16, 2015—Social:  11:00 a.m.—Luncheon:  12:00 p.m.—Cost:  $35.00—
Location:  Glynn Hall – San Antonio Catholic Church, 5800 East Santa Ana Canyon 
Road, Anaheim. There will be a Jewelry vendor for some fun purchases and an 
Opportunity drawing for  a week-end in Palm Springs and Private Box for 6 at Del 
Mar Race Track. Make checks payable to Catholic Charities – Chapter 1, Mail to Paula 
Baldini: 1241 La Loma Drive, Santa Ana, CA  92705. For questions please contact:  
Francene Watkins – 714-921-2126 or Dottie DeLalio—714 281-2123 

2015 Yorba Linda Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast  

St Martin de Porres staff and parishioners attended the 2015 Yorba Linda Mayor’s 
Prayer Breakfast recently and presented Mayor Gene Hernandez and his wife Louise 
with a plaque commemorating the Mayor’s State of the City Address.  Joining SMdP 
staff and parishioners were Jackie Slater, NFL Hall of Famer (back row) who delivered 
the Keynote Address, and City Council Member Peggy Huang (far right). 

 

                                You are invited by 
                            the Filipino Community 
                           of St. Martin de Porres 
(FCSMDP) to join in their celebration 
of "Philippine Night ", a Dinner-Dance 
themed, “Beautiful Philippines” to be 
held on Saturday, November 7, 2015 
at 6:00 pm at St. Martin Catholic 
Church Parish Hall. Tickets to this 
event will cost $50. per person and will 
be sold by the members after every 
Mass.  For more information, or to 
make your reservation, please contact:  

Jessie Sioson (714) 350-0089 

Clarita Albertson (714) 779-8656  

Tessa Bautista (714) 878-4665 

http://tel:760.576.8393/


 

  SERVICE 

Please Help the Inter- 
faith Shelter Network 
The Interfaith Shelter is running out of 
time to fill a couple of key leadership 
positions in time for our guest’s arrival 
December 12th. We’re still looking for a 
Transportation Coordinator and Special 
Events Coordinator. Job descriptions for 
both of these positions can be found in 
the October 18th bulletin, or contact Jim 
Thomsen. Jim will be making a pulpit 
announcement at all masses the 
weekend of October 31st and he will be 
manning a table outside the church to 
answer questions and take volunteer 
sign-ups for meal preparation, 
transportation, and overnight and 
weekend supervisors. For more 
information, contact Jim at                     
714-932-5176, or email him at 
jimandcathy@earthlink.net.   

November 8th  Pancake Breakfast! 
Come join us for breakfast “Knights Style” after 7:15, 8:45 and 10:30 Masses and 

another opportunity to be engaged and involved in the community of St. Martin De 
Porres. This is your Parish! 

 

November 14th/15th  Wheel Chair Weekend! 
The Veterans Administration provides full medical coverage and supplies to our 

veterans that have been wounded or injured while on active duty.  However, there 
are thousands of veterans that have served our country who now are aging or have 

limited mobility that are in need of a wheelchair that are not covered by the Veterans 
Administration. The weekend of November 14/15 has been designated Wheelchair 
Weekend and our Knights will be asking for your donations to purchase wheelchairs 

for these veterans. 
For information on joining the Knights of Columbus e-mail: koc-8238@smdpyl.org 

COMMUNITY LIFE  

Divorced and Separated 
Support Groups 
St. Norbert Church in Orange and St. 
Timothy Church in Laguna Niguel are 
hosting 13 week programs to support 
those going through the emotional pain 
of divorce or separation. Key challenges 
and unique family dynamics as a result of 
this unexpected journey will be ad-
dressed as well as a safe environment to 
share concerns and reconnect with un-
derstanding and a new hope.  A donation 
of $35 includes a book and a journal. To 
register call Kelly Klaus at 949-292-7281. 

Mark Your Calendars! 
Because before you know it, it will be 

time to pack your bags for. . . 

18th Annual  
St. Francis of Assisi Auction  

February 20, 2016 

Just a  Reminder:  
Martin's Outreach Food Collection is happening this weekend.  

 GOD BLESS YOU, ST. MARTIN'S PARISHIONERS, AND HEART-FELT THANKS! 

Green donation envelopes are in the vestibule (just ask a Hospitality Minister, if need 
be, and they will help you locate them); or You may contact the Outreach Center at 
714/970-0147 or stop by during their operating hours: Mon/Wed/Thurs 1:30-4pm; or 
Tuesday evenings 4-6:30pm. 

Please tear off and drop in collection basket or drop off in Parish Office. 



 

Wedding Banns 
Carl Pestelos—Devon Di Ciaula  
Jonathan Gauette—Brittney Aquino 
Manuel  Carrillo– Heidi Lynn Hunerdosse  

Garett Copenhaver 
Kathy Tucker 
Gracie Williams 
Gail Turner 
Jackie Brandon 

Frank Krigbaum 
Baby Eve Stith 
Baby Bernard Heimos 
Deborah Ouellette 

Additional names are in the Book of 
Remembrance Petitions along the back wall 
of the church. 

    WORSHIP 

Perpetual Adoration  
24/7 Adoration Going Strong!  Our 
Perpetual Adoration has taken off and 
many people are receiving abundant 
graces. We are still looking for souls 
willing to commit an hour to Our Lord. 
Please log in to our website link 
www.smdpyl.org, and click on "quick 
access", email us: adoration@smdpyl.org 
or call us 657-888-4631 to sign up for 
your hour. He's waiting for you! 
 

Sacraments/Rites 
Anointing of the Sick 
Call the Parish Office with your request. 
Baptism for Infants 
Come to the Parish Office to pick up an   
information packet (3 months ahead). 
Funeral Rite 
Call the Parish Office at your  earliest  
convenience after the death of a loved 
one for our Bereavement services. 
Marriage 
Call the Parish office for an appointment 
with a priest/deacon at least six months 
prior to the planned date of marriage. 
Reconciliation 
Tuesdays 7:15 pm, Saturdays 4-5 pm 
 

Scripture 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Wis 3:1-9; Ps 23:1-6; Rom 5:5-
11 or 6:3-9; Jn 6:37-40, or any readings 
from no. 668 or from the Masses for the 
Dead, nos. 1011-1016 
Tuesday: Rom 12:5-16b; Ps 131:1bcde-3; 
Lk 14:15-24 
Wednesday: Rom 13:8-10; Ps 112:1b-2, 
4-5, 9; Lk 14:25-33 
Thursday: Rom 14:7-12; Ps 27:1bcde, 4, 
13-14; Lk 15:1-10 
Friday: Rom 15:14-21; Ps 98:1-4; Lk 16:1-8 
Saturday: Rom 16:3-9, 16, 22-27; Ps 
145:2-5, 10-11; Lk 16:9-15 
Sunday: 1 Kgs 17:10-16; Ps 146:7-10; 
Heb 9:24-28; Mk 12:38-44 [41-44]  

Donate  
from your 
Smart Phone 
St. Martin de Porres offers 
a mobile version of our 
online giving page to make it easy for you to 
give anytime from your smartphone. It’s a 
fast and easy way to donate to St. Martin’s! 

 Administration 

Pulpit Announcements 
Send to pulpitann@smdpyl.org plus a 
copy to ParishOffice@smdpyl.org by the 
Tuesday prior to the weekend. Contents 
are to be only 1-2 sentences. 
 

Bulletin Deadline  
Submit articles 10 days before the 
weekend. (Holiday submissions vary.)     
Send to Becky Fautch at: 
bulletineditor@smdpyl.org or leave a 
printed copy at the parish office. 

 

Facility Reservation 
Requests  
For requests which includes tables in the 
outdoor Gathering Plaza, please click on 
this link: smdpyl.org/reservations. 
Requests much be submitted two weeks 
in advance.  After your request has been 
approved and entered, you will receive a 
confirmation from the parish office 
secretary.   

Prayers for the Sick 

Mass Intentions 
Saturday, October 31:  
   Fr Jeff) Jerry Zerrer †, Mildred 
Leahy †, Potenciana Salazar † 
   5:30PM (Fr Sy) Mass for the People   
Sunday, November 1:  

7:15  (Fr Sy) Mass for All Souls 
8:45  (Fr Sy) Mass for All Souls  
10:30  Fr Jeff) Mass for All Souls 
12:15PM Fr Jeff) Mass for All Souls 

   5:30PM Fr John) Mass for All Souls   
Monday, November 2:   
   8:00AM (Fr Jeff) Mass for All Souls 
   6:30PM (Fr Sy) Mass for All Souls 
Tuesday, November 3:   
   8:00AM (Fr Jeff) Priest Intentions  
   6:30PM (Fr Sy) Priest Intentions  
Wednesday, November 4: 
   8:00AM (Fr Jeff) Glenn & Diane Burrer † & 
Richard Lawler † 
   6:30PM (Fr Sy) Gary Warnecke (LIV) 
Thursday, November 5:    
   8:00AM (Fr Sy) All Poor Souls  
   6:30PM (Fr Sy) Paul Miraflores † 
Friday, November 6: 
   Fr Jeff) Rustico Santos †  

6:30PM (Fr Jeff) Nicholas John Palmieri 
(LIV), Fr. Robert Gara † 
Saturday, November 7:  
   Fr Sy) Mimi & Grace Saberwol 
(LIV) Cecilia Moon †, Tanny Tanega † 
   5:30PM (Fr Jeff) Donato Pereira Leite † 
Sunday, November 8:  

7:15  (Fr Jeff) Teresa Gonzales † 
8:45  (Fr John) Antonio Tromba †  
10:30  Fr Sy) Mass for the People 
12:15PM Fr Sy) Legion of Mary Deceased 
Members † 

   5:30PM Fr Sy) Adelina Cruser † Parish Weekly Tithe Report 
Thank you for your contribution! 

Prayers for our Men  
& Women Serving in  
the Military 

Regular Sunday  $21,445. 

Outreach $10,020.. 

Building Fund $305. 

Birth Choice                     $278. 
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CONTACTS FOR PARISH MINISTRIES & ORGANIZATIONS:   
(All phone numbers are area code 714 except as noted) 

PASTORAL STAFF    
714.970.2771 

Pastor: Fr. Sy Nguyen 
(SyN@smdpyl.org)  Ext. 113 
Parochial Vicar:  
    Fr. Jeff Droessler        Ext.115 
Deacon/Parish Director:  
   Denis Zaun  Ext.130 
Deacon: Nick Sherg Ext. 110 
Business Manager:  
   Elena Chupinsky        Ext. 141 
Parish Secretary:  
   Cathy Fitzpatrick  Ext.110 
AP/Payroll:  
   Becki Krupsky  Ext.111 
Bulletin Editor:  
   Becky Fautch  Ext.112 
Maintenance:  
   Brendan O’Shea ,    
   Rafael Muro  Ext.121 
Faith Formation:  
   Curtis Keddy  Ext.133 
Youth Ministry: Direct 970-0514 
 Main Office Line:         970-2771 

                                      Ext.119 
  Asst: Mary McDevitt    Ext 131 

Confirmation Assistant: 
Liturgy Coordinator:  
   Roz Odion  Ext.116 
Music Director:  
   Mark Haas  Ext.114 
St Martin Outreach    970-0147  
      Hours:  MWTh 1:30-4:00 pm,  

Tu 4:00-6:30pm 

 St. Francis of Assisi School  
(Tri-Parish) Tom Waszak,  
Principal         695-3700 
 

ADMINISTRATION 
Advancement Committee: 
Deacon Denis Zaun 970-2771x130 
Finance Committee:  
   Don DeJesse      970-2771x140 
Parish Pastoral Council: 
   Ruben Barron         970-0076 
Stewardship:  
                  970-2771 
PSA 
Tom Arendt           281-3980 

 

FAITH FORMATION 
Adults 
Adult Confirmation: 
   John Avery       686-2168 

Adult Education: 
   Curtis Keddy    970-2771x133 
Becoming Catholic -R.C.I.A.: 
   Mark Proctor 213-840-9039 
Bible Studies: 
   Curtis Keddy    970-2771x133 
Returning Catholics: 
   Maureen Williams   679-4535 
Young Adults/Emmaus:  
 Gerardo Butalid         970-0514 
Youth 
Becoming Catholic:  
  Mary McDevitt 970-2771x131 
Confirmation :  
                                         970-2771x134 
Junior High Youth Ministry: 
  Mary McDevitt   970-2771 x131 
High School Youth Ministry: 
  Mary McDevitt    970-2771x131 
Children 
Baptism Team: 
 Steve & Vicki Nasman  970-2771 
Becoming Catholic R.C.I.A.: 
   Curtis Keddy     970-2771x133 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word: 
   Curtis Keddy     970-2771x133 
First Eucharist Preparation: 
   Nicole Castillo  970-2771x136 
Kids of the Kingdom (grades 3-5):  
   Curtis Keddy   970-2771x133 
Sunday Pre-School (ages 3-5):  
  Colleen Picou   909-239-3525 
Us in the Son Day Camp &  Fam-
ily Camp:  
   Michael Fitzpatrick 
    Ashley Purpura          970-2771 

 

WORSHIP 
Liturgy 
Altar Care:  
   Jackie Turk       227-6252  
Altar Servers: 
  Susan Sandoval         695-1729  
Bereavement Ministry: 
  Mike Shanahan         970-2771 
Environment Committee: 
   Terry Schultz        528-0531 
Extraord. Min. Holy Communion: 
   Mary Coulter         692-2201  
   Ginny Bennett         970-8913  
Hospitality Ministry:  
   Rob Lam          602-7771 
Lectors: 
   Roz Odion         970-2771x116 

Music Ministry: 
  Mark Haas              970-2771x114 
Wedding Preparation: 
Shannon Danenberg  970-2771 
Prayer Groups 
Exposition/Blessed Sacrament    

Pat Tormey         777-4344 
Filipino Federation Rosary Group 
   Efrin/Celia Terrible      779-7374 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help No-
vena Group: 
   Deanna Mancenido  
714-970-0571  
St. Martin’s Rosary Group:  
   Audrey Vargas        577-5356 
St. Philomena Novena Grp 
   Pat/Carolyn Tormey   777-4344 

 

COMMUNITY LIFE 
Alcoholics Anonymous 
   Parish Office        970-2771 
American Heritage Girl Scouts    

Eloise de Santos 

Band of Brothers Men’s Group:  

   Tim Garvey       651-8550  
   Chuck Cyprien       983-7233 
Beginning Again: 
   Emma Jean Jorgenson 970-8376 
Child Care(0-3yrs): 
   Colleen Picou   909-239-3525 
Coffee and Donuts: 
   Keith Campitelli         693-4730 
Couples for Christ: 
   Jessie Sioson           865-1193  
Cursillo: 
   Brad & Pam Judd     692-2371 
Filipino Community of SMDP 
   Jessie Sioson    
Guadalupanas:  
 Rose Marie Murrietta  746-8004 
Legion of Mary: 
  Tom Copenhaver      225-7736 
Ministry of Moms     
  Becky Curry                 970-2771 
    Colleen Picou        970-2771 
Natural Family Planning 
   Parish Office           970-2771 
Oktoberfest:  
   Dave/Julie Rollins       767-8937 
Overeaters Anonymous: 
   Parish Office              970-2771 
Passion Reenactment: 
   Jackie Hanna          777-0518 
    Cris Cordova       273-9675 

Seniority Club:  
   Irene Gonzalez      779-1812 
Scout Groups:  
   Pack 851:  
   Brett Ninomiya      312-0407 
   Troop 778:  
   Tim Lloyd        562-221-0871 
Small Christian Communities:  
   Kris/Mark Jablonski  524-9757  
Women’s Group  -GRACE:  
   Elizabeth Blush       693-9245  
Women’s Group -WINGS:  
   Christie Shyne      280-9422 

 

SERVICE 
Grief Support (Transitions): 
  David LaPane           996-3415 
  Peggy Squires       777-2312 
Knights of Columbus:  
   Scott Mosher       396-1527 
Respect Life Ministry:  
   Jackie Turk       227-6252 
Sick & Homebound Ministry:  
Jackie Turk                 227-6252  
St. Martin’s Outreach:  
   Tom Prior                 970-0147 
Off-Site Outreach 

Birth Choice Health Clinics: 
   Megan Kerr              516-9045 
Corazon:  
  Nick VanHoogmoed 943-2899 
Craig Park:  
   Joe Garcia        693-1860 
Crittenton Services: 
   Pat Williams             779-1714 
HIgher Ground: 
   Joe Baldo         777-1825 
Interfaith Shelter:  
   Jim Thomsen        970-5665 
Isaiah House/Catholic Worker 
   Olga Diaz                  471-8295  
Project Rachel:  
                               800-722-4356 
Soup Kitchen:  
  Laura Hemann          469-8947 
  Gretchen Heyman   401-8637 
Touch of Dignity: 
  Outreach Center      970-0147 
Women’s Transitional Living Ctr.  
   Outreach Center     970-0147 

   COMMUNITY LIFE 



 

SPIRITUAL EXERCISES  
OF ST. IGNATIUS OF LOYOLA 

WINTER SESSION 2015 
        Beginning Oct. 31st-Nov. 5th 
(Saturdays, Sundays, Wednesdays, or Thursdays)  

DO YOU FEEL AN INTERIOR CALL TO GROW IN HOLINESS? 
 

These classes, offered at St. Peter Chanel in Hawaiian Gardens and given over an 11-Week period, 

will greatly intensify your spiritual life and your desire to go to Heaven. Come and learn the real 

purpose of your life, and how to achieve it through self-knowledge, self-discipline, deep prayer, 

and discernment of spirits. You’ll see miracles happen in your life! 
 

There is no charge for the program and all materials are provided. Donations are accepted. Each meeting lasts 2-2.5 hours. To 
register online, go to www.spcomv.com. For more information, please contact Fr. Ed Broom, OMV at St. Peter Chanel, Mary 
Martorana at lovegodsavesouls@gmail.com or Veronica Ayson at (562) 924-7591. 

Attention Married Couples! 

 Do you know that more than 1,500,000 couples in over 92 countries have experienced a Worldwide Mar-
riage Encounter Weekend? Consider doing something great for yourselves and your marriage just before the 
hustle and bustle of the holidays. The next weekend is November 13 – 15, 2015. It will take place at an Or-
ange County hotel. For more information, please contact Jim and Cheryl at 949-551-9156 or John and Maggie 
Lee at 714-837-5136. If you prefer sign up at our website at ocwwme.org Attention Married 
Couples! Do you know that more than 1,500,000 couples in over 92 countries have experi-
enced a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend? Consider doing something great for your-
selves and your marriage just before the hustle and bustle of the holidays. The next weekend 
is November 13 – 15, 2015. It will take place at an Orange County hotel. For more infor-
mation, please contact Jim and Cheryl at 949-551-9156 or John and Maggie Lee at 714-837-
5136. If you prefer sign up at our website at ocwwme.org    

http://www.spcomv.com
mailto:lovegodsavesouls@gmail.com


 

Retreat for Women  
St. Martins Retreat for Women will be held on Dec 4-6th  2015  at the Mater Dolorosa 
Retreat Center in the city of Sierra Madre. The retreat, which is preached by the 
Passionist Retreat Team, begins Friday evening and concludes early Sunday 
afternoon. The lovely grounds and peaceful atmosphere of Mater Dolorosa make this 
a perfect spot for a weekend of spiritual growth.   

Theme: “No Greater Love Than This”, Requested Donation: $240.00 ($50.00 non-
refundable deposit), Facilitated by: Passionist Retreat Team 
Please phone Shirley Espique 714-394-2309 or email Shirleyspk@aol.com, our parish 

retreat Captain for information or to make your reservation. You may also reach 

Suzanne Mills (714) 993-7868 or emailsuzmills@sbcglobal.net 

75th Anniversary of the Society Devoted to the 
Sacred Heart 
Please join the Sacred Heart Sisters Saturday, November 7th at 11 a.m. for a Mass of 
Thanksgiving at St John Eudes Church, 9901 Mason Avenue, Chatsworth.   Archbishop 
José Gomez will be the main celebrant for the Mass which celebrates the 75th Anni-
versary of the founding of Society Devoted to the Sacred Heart.  Information availa-
ble at sacredheartsisters.com.    

Sacred Heart Men’s Retreat 
 

November 20-22, 2015  
“Jesus, the same yesterday, today, and forever”  

Hebrews 13:8 
Conducted by the Sacred Heart Sisters at  

Sacred Heart Retreat Camp, Big Bear Lake:   
Come, draw near to our Lord Jesus Christ  

through prayer, the Eucharist & Reconciliation.   
Donation: $100,  RSVP by November 9, 2015 

For information, call 909-866-5696 or 
www.sacredheartretreatcamp.com - Events page  

Creighton Model  
FertilityCare™ System 
Introductory Session 
 Free introductory session offered for 
women and couples to learn about the 
Creighton Model System. Women or 
couples wishing to enter the program 
are then scheduled for individual follow-
ups to learn and use the system to 
achieve and avoid pregnancy. This sys-
tem is also particularly helpful to cou-
ples having difficulty conceiving. When: 
Monday, November 9, 2015 Time: 
7:30PM Where: St. Joseph Church 717 
N. Bradford Ave. Placentia, CA 92870 
Parish office Meeting Rooms 3-4 Cost: 
Free! Contact: Sarah Rooney at sa-
rah.fertilitycare@gmail.com to RSVP or 
with questions. See http://
www.VitaeFertilityCare.com for more 
info or further sessions!  

El Día de los Muertos 
Celebration  
Saturday, October 31st at 8:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. Mass at 2:00 p.m. Holy Sepul-
cher Cemetery 7845 E Santiago Canyon 
Rd Orange, CA 92869 Celebrant: Bishop 
Kevin W. Vann For more information 
please contact Karlo Campana at (714) 
282-3050 or by email at kcampa-
na@rcbo.org.  

Diocese of Orange Celebration of Consecrated 
Life Evening Prayer 
We continue to celebrate Consecrated Life I the church. During the recent visit of 
Pope Francis he recognized religious for their commitment to ministry in this 
country and especially the many ways they minister God’s people. 

We invite you to join us, Sisters, Brothers, Priests and Secular Institutes in our 
celebration of Evening Prayer. Also we are requesting everybody attending to bring 
pasta (uncooked) for Bruno Serato at the Anaheim White House. Bruno feeds the 
homeless children in Orange County. 

WHEN: 
Friday, November 6, 
7:00pm-8:00pm 

WHERE: 
Holy Family Cathedral 
566 S Glassell St., Orange, (714) 639-2900 

Advent Retreat for 
Adults  

“ Advent is a journey towards Bethlehem…
let us be drawn by the Light of God  

made man.”  Pope Francis 
Sunday, December 13th,   

10am – 3pm, Mass at 2pm 
Includes lunch  

Freewill offering greatly appreciated. 
 

Please RSVP by December 11th 
  to 714-557-4538 or  

heartofjesusrc@sbcglobal.net 
2927 S. Greenville St. Santa Ana 
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The Interfaith Shelter  
Interfaith Shelter is still looking to fill the leadership slots for both Transportation 
and Special Events for this year’s rotation at Saint Martin’s, December 12th through 
January 2nd in the Hall.  These positions could be filled either by an individual, a fami-
ly, friends or a group. Transportation coordinates the schedule of those parishioners 
who volunteer to drive our guests to work and/or to the laundromat, easy peasy. 
Special Events coordinates both the Christmas exchange and the east coast New 
Year’s Eve party (6-9PM in the Hall). Here again, with the involvement of many of our 
very generous parishioners, it’s an easy and fun task. Please, give it some thought; 
ask your family members, friends, or group members to join you. It’s fun, and it’s 
very rewarding, and we’re committed to providing our guests with a “five star” expe-
rience this year. Contact Jim Thomsen at 714-932-5176 or 
jimandcathy@earthlink.net.     
 

A Story Concerning The Interfaith Shelter 

A few years ago during our annual rotation, I got a call from one of our guests asking 
if he could get a ride back to the church. He was coming from work and just missed 
his bus transfer, which meant that if he tried to walk or wait for the next bus, he 
would be late for check-in and dinner. I drove down to pick him up, and in the half 
hour that it took to do so, my life was changed dramatically. 

Peter (as I will call him), looked familiar when I first met him a few days before at the 
orientation we have with our new guests the first day of our rotation. When I men-
tioned this on the way back to church, he said I too looked familiar. Well, by the time 
we arrived at the hall we discovered that we had first met less than a year before 
when I purchased a thumb drive for my computer at the Placentia AT&T store where 
he was working. 

A lot happened to Peter after our first meeting. Peter, who was living in Anaheim 
with his wife and two daughters; one attending Esperanza H.S. and the other CSUF, 
lost his job. He was, however, promised a new job in Sacramento, but when he ar-
rived discovered that the position had already been filled. He returned home, unem-
ployed and broke. 

Peter entered the Interfaith Shelter program, and with the support of ISN and the 
participating churches was able to find work and save almost $5,000 before gradu-
ating out of the program. Peter comes back from time to time to act as an overnight 
and weekend supervisor. 

Peter is just one story that I have to tell, and I’m just one of hundreds of volunteers 
who have the opportunity to work with our guests each year. Perhaps you’d like to 
have a story to tell as well. Contact Jim Thomsen at  

714-932-5176 or jimandcathy@earthlink.net. for more information about how to get 
involved. 

“AmazonSmile”  
Donation Program -at 
St. Martin’s   
St. Martin de Porres has joined 
AmazonSmile, a web based shopping 
program operated by 
Amazon.  AmazonSmile lets you enjoy 
the same wide selection of products, 
services, great low prices, and 
convenient shopping features as on 
Amazon.com including Amazon Prime 
member benefits. The difference is 
that when you shop on AmazonSmile 
(smile.amazon.com), the AmazonSmile 
Foundation will donate 0.5% of the 
purchase price to St. Martin de Porres 
Church.  

If you shop on smile.amazon.com using 
an internet browser on your desktop or 
laptop computer, your mobile phone, 
or your tablet (including any Kindle Fire 
device), then your AmazonSmile 
purchases will be eligible for donations. 
Purchases made using an Amazon 
Shopping App are not currently eligible 
for donations.  

Knights of the Holy 
Eucharist 
Attention, single Catholic men 18-30 
years: The Knights of the Holy Eucharist, 
a community of consecrated brothers 
faithful to Holy Mother Church and 
dedicated to fostering reverent devotion 
to Our Eucharistic Lord, invite you to 
discern your vocation at their House of 
Formation, located at the Shrine of the 
Most Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, 
Alabama. Learn more at http://
www.knightsoftheholyeucharist.com/ 
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Marian Pilgrimage to  Medjugorje, Lourdes and 
Paris—Information Night 
Join Deacon Steve and Mary Anne Greco on a life changing pilgrimage. It is a 13-day 
pilgrimage that begins Sept. 23, 2015. Reservations are now being taken. For more 
information and to receive an itinerary  Contact: Tourspiritfilledhearts@gmail.com or 
MaryAnne@ 949/981-0918 

 

Pilgrimages to Mexico and to the Holy Land 
You are invited to join Fr. Joseph Parathanal of  Holy Family Church, South Pasadena 
 Pilgrimages to: (OCT. 2015)- HOLY LAND Contact Bernadette 
at bcorp1114@hotmail.com or call (323/344-1548 or 323/547-6618). 

 

Meals On Wheels are available 
Do you know someone who would benefit from having meals delivered? We at Placentia 
Yorba Meals On Wheels deliver to citizens in Placentia, Yorba Linda, and Anaheim Hills. 
Three meals a day, Monday through Friday. Those who cannot pay are subsidized by 
MOW. MOW is non-profit, depending 100% on local contributions from citizens, 
organizations, and the business community, as well as annual fundraisers.  While the food 
is cooked and packaged at a state-of-the-art kitchen in Anaheim and brought to our office 
for distribution, we welcome volunteers to help make the deliveries to the clients.  Please 
give us a call! 714/524-5056. Placentia Yorba Meals on Wheels, 1130 Yorba Linda Blvd., 
Placentia, CA  92870-3828. 

 

Be a Child’s Voice in Court! 
Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA) of Orange County is seeking volunteers to serve 
as advocates and mentors for abused, abandoned and neglected children. A CASA 
volunteer visits with a child they are matched with on a regular basis, interacts with all 
professionals involved in the case and makes recommendations directly to the court, 
ensuring the child’s best interests are not overlooked. Volunteers must be 21 years old and 
be able to dedicate 10-15 hours per month. For more information about volunteering, 
please call 714/619.5155 or visit our website: www.casaoc.org 

How Does Someone Become Catholic?  They Join 
the RCIA!  
What is the RCIA? RCIA stands for the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults but, according 
to a young man who recently went through the process, it should also stand for Righteous, 
Compassionate, Inspirational and Amazing. He speaks for the hundreds of individuals who 
have been a part of this challenging, exciting, and life-changing experience at  St. Martin’s.  

Have you or a friend ever considered joining the Catholic Church? The RCIA process will 
give you the opportunity to ask questions, learn about the Church’s teaching, and be part 
of a community who will walk with you on your journey of faith. Those who are not bap-
tized, were baptized in other Christian denominations, or were baptized  

Catholic but have not been Confirmed or received the Eucharist are led by a team made up 
of clergy, staff and volunteers through an unforgettable one to two year process. RCIA 
meets mostly on Sundays after the 8:45 am Mass, culminating with Baptism, Confirmation, 
and First Eucharist at the Easter Vigil. If you would like to have a Righteous, Compassion-
ate, Inspirational and Amazing experience leading to full communion with the Catholic 
Church, call Curtis Keddy at 714/970-2771 or email curtisk@smdpyl.org. 

The Filipino Community  
Please reserve Saturday, November 21, 
2015 and join us for a Fun-Filled Day.  It is 
a Fundraising turn around trip to 
Pechanga Resort and Casino starting at 
8:00 AM to 6:30 PM.  Donation is $25.00 
payable in advance. See the flyers 
available at the Church back vestibule. 
For more in for or to make your 
reservation, please contact: Clarita 
Albertson (714) 779-8656, Tessa Bautista 
(714) 878-4665,  Jessie Sioson (714) 350-
0089 

 

Filipino Community  
of St. Martin de Porres 
(FCSMDP) SAVE THESE 
DATE! 
 DECEMBER 16-24, 2015 SIMBANG 

GABI 

AND, be part of the action now! Register 
as part of our group  at the Parish Office 
where membership application forms are 
available. We need you! Contacts: 

 
Clarita Albertson - 714/779-8656 
Ed Baluyot - 714/288-0800 
Tessa Bautista - 714/878-4665 
Ivy San Juan - 714/261-1323 
Jessie Sioson - 714/350-0089 
Joe Tiamzon - 714/782-4330 
Liza Virgo - 714/269-1151  
 

 

Legion of Mary Meets 
Weekly 
If you have devotion to Mary, join her 
wonderful army:  the Legion of Mary. We 
meet on Tuesdays at 7:15 pm, in the St. 
Rose of Lima Room. If you have 
questions, call Tom Copenhaver Phone: 
714/225-7736; Email: 
tcopenhaver@tbccontractors.com The 
Legion of Mary is a lay apostolic 
organization which has a program of 
prayer and service, in union with the Holy 
Spirit which operates through Mary, 
Mother of the Church. 

http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=Tourspiritfilledhearts%40gmail.com
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Help Send Our Choir to 
Rome!  
The St. Martin de Porres choir members 
have been invited to sing at St. Peter’s 
Basilica in Rome, in celebration of Vatican 
II’s 50th Anniversary. This December, our 
music ministers will join with singers from 
around the world as voices are raised in 
praise to God by experiencing a Papal 
Audience with the Holy Father, Mass at 
the Basilica di San Pietro and a gala 
concert in the Basilica di Santa Maria 
sopra Minerva. We hope our music 
ministers have helped you joyfully pray 
and experience the love of God’s Holy 
Spirit through sacred song, and ask for 
your prayers and support of upcoming 
fundraising activities as preparations are 
made for this once-in-a-lifetime event.  

Hospice Volunteers 
Hospice Volunteers are needed in our community to provide supportive services to 
terminally ill patients and their families. VITAS Innovative Hospice Care® is seeking in-
terested individuals who can commit an average of two hours per week to make a 
difference with patients or in our offices – you can volunteer around your schedule and 
in the area you live or work. The only necessary qualifications are a caring heart, the 
ability to listen, and a willingness to learn. Please contact Judy Andoe, Volunteer Man-
ager at 714/921-2273or email Judy.andoe@vitas.com 
 

Catholic Detention Ministry is Looking for  
Volunteers!  
 
Every day nearly 5,000 Catholics call Orange County jails and juvenile facilities home! 
The Bible calls us to visit those in prison (Matt 25:36). How about you! Can you spare a 
couple hours each month to visit our incarcerated brothers and sisters, sons and 
daughters? If you would like to learn more or to join our ministry, please sign up for our 
Overview presentation. For dates, times and more details, go to www.rcbo.org/restore 
or call us at 714/634-9909.  

 

Outreach Ministry Summaries - July & August 2015 

Craig Park Ministry Report – July 2015:  On July 12th, the Craig Park Ministry took place at the La Habra Hills Presbyterian Church 
in the city of La Habra.  Our SMdP Volunteers served 56 of our family members (48 adults and 8 children) a hot lunch and later 
distributed weekly groceries. Lunch consisted of Sloppy Joe's, golden corn, cookies, fresh fruit and cold lemonade.  The La Habra 
Hills Presbyterian Church added cake and French toast to the meal. Second meals and take-home lunches were plentiful on this 
day, and we were fortunate to help provide groceries to two of our homeless brothers. SMdP Outreach provided 15 Boxes of Love 
to our families. This was made possible by the great response from SMdP Parishioners who contributed to this program. Thanks to 
all the volunteers who helped serve the working poor of our community—YOU ARE A BLESSING!!! 

Craig Park Ministry Report – August 2015:  The Craig Park Ministry was held on Sunday, August 9th, at the La Habra Hills Pres-
byterian Church in the city of La Habra.  A total of 65 people (45 adults and 20 children) were served a hot lunch.  Sloppy Joe's, 
golden corn, fresh fruit, cookies and cold lemonade were served that afternoon to all our family members.  After lunch, weekly 
groceries were distributed.  The La Habra Hills Presbyterian Church parishioners also distributed backpacks filled with school sup-
plies to all the children.  Thanks to all the amazing SMdP Volunteers—YOU ARE A BLESSING!!! 

Isaiah House Ministry Report – July 2015:  On July 1st, a team of five St. Martin de Porres volunteers prepared salads for the Civ-
ic Center and Isaiah House. The tossed green salad had every delicious and healthy green vegetable. We were given this assign-
ment with open arms. We were a small team but efficient in the preparation of these salads for over 220 people. After the salads 
were delivered, we prepared a traditional summer favorite for the 20 Isaiah House women. This meal consisted of hot dogs, bake 
beans and salad. Leah wanted to clear the refrigerator of the items. The 20 ladies thanked us for sharing our time and dedication 
to serve. We all felt good for our time there.  

Due to the small number of ladies of Isaiah House, the St. Martins team seem to be limited in the number of warm meals we were 
asked to prepare. Hopefully this will change. The Isaiah House kitchen is now fully operational.  

Leah at Isaiah House informed me she may be considering another scheduling change. I will send out a general notice to all our 
volunteers if a change in schedule does occur.  With God's blessings, I hope a new schedule will not impact our tremendous sup-
port.  

 

75th Anniversary of the Society Devoted to  
the Sacred Heart 
Please join the Sacred Heart Sisters Saturday, November 7th at 11 a.m. for a Mass of 
Thanksgiving at St John Eudes Church, 9901 Mason Avenue, Chatsworth.   Archbishop 
José Gomez will be the main celebrant for the Mass which celebrates the 75th Anni-
versary of the founding of Society Devoted to the Sacred Heart.  Information available 
at sacredheartsisters.com.    



 

Isaiah House Ministry Report – August 2015: On August 5th, a team of four St. Martin de Porres volunteers served a delicious 
cream-chicken entree along with corn casserole, fruit salad, and apple pie alamode dessert. (The ladies of Isaiah House loved the 
dessert to no end!) 

Prior to serving dinner to the women, we assisted the volunteers for the Civic Center meal group in loading their van. We were a 
small team but efficient in the preparation of the night's dinner and assisting those in need.  There was plenty of food for the Isaiah 
House women this night, with many coming for seconds.  

Again, the ladies thanked us for sharing our time and dedication to serve. We all felt good for our time there. Leah, Isaiah House 
facilitator, asked if we were still interested in changing back to the third Wednesday of the month to accommodate more volun-
teers. I mentioned we would stay with our next date of September 2nd, and I would send out a general notice to see how many 
prefer the third Wednesday of the month instead of the first Wednesday of the month.  

The number of ladies at Isaiah House is still about 20-plus. Maybe this will change, but we had a great group who gave it their all 
while we were there. With God's blessings, we continue to serve and receive many blessings in return. 

 

Soup Kitchen Report - July 2015:  St. Martin's Soup Kitchen Ministry served over 100 
hungry souls at the Southwest Community Center (home of the Soup Kitchen) for the 
month of July.  A big "THANK YOU" to our July Team Leaders and volunteers—Your 
service and devotion to the Soup Kitchen Ministry is greatly appreciated! Now on to 
the reports... 

On Saturday, July 18, St. Martin's  fed 45 hungry folks at the Soup Kitchen in Santa 
Ana, and 25 folks came back for seconds.  It was raining, so our numbers were 
down.  The attendees enjoyed Sloppy Joe's, coleslaw, apples & oranges, cookies, 
coffee & punch.  All were appreciative and asked us to thank the parishioners of St. 
Martin's for making the meal possible!  Many thanks to those who donate to Out-
reach and a special thank you to the wonderful volunteers.  God Bless you all!!! 

Sunday, July 26, was a perfect day of service in Santa Ana — the sun was out with clear blue skies, and we had a turnout of about 
60 locals.  Along with the Team Leader, we had eight people volunteer, and they were all eager to help, which made it a relaxed 
day. Our menu was: Hot Dogs smothered in chili, Corn, Watermelon, Lemonade, and M&M Chocolate-chip cookies for dessert.  We 
were prepared for 100 people and had a strong turnout, serving lots of seconds...our guests for the day were well fed. The team 
had some extra time today, but everyone stepped up and kept smiling throughout.  This was the perfect team for a perfect 
day...and everything went PERFECT!! 

Soup Kitchen Report - August 2015: St Martin's Soup Kitchen Ministry served 90 
hungry souls at the Southwest Community Center (home of the Soup Kitchen) for 
the month of August thanks to our ever-giving Team Leader couple and their amaz-
ing volunteers!  YEAH Soup Kitchen Ministry!  Note: We were advised by the Health 
Department this month that homemade items are no longer allowed to be served 
at Southwest Community Center; only store-bought items may be served. 

Apparently the word didn't get out that our team was serving our world-famous 
chili-cheese dogs, because only about 40 hungry souls showed up on Sunday, Au-
gust 23rd, for our delicious spread. The delicious meal consisted of tossed green 
salad with an enormous variety of ingredients, chili-cheese dogs, sliced peaches, 
tortilla chips, green beans, chocolate-chip cookies and champagne-flavored punch. 
Many of the diners came back for seconds, and a few health-conscious ones want-
ed only salad and green beans. Everyone left happy, including our team of 
St. Martin servers. 

Saturday, August 29th, was a sweltering day in Santa Ana, but the Soup Kitchen 
crew kept their cool and served a delicious lunch to 50 hungry and grateful souls, 
with 10 coming back for seconds. Lunch consisted of turkey sandwiches with lettuce, tomato, cheese, mayonnaise, and mustard on 
a Kaiser roll, with pickles on the side along with a bag of potato chips. Ice-cold lemon tea and a dessert of ice cream sandwiches 
were also served. As you can imagine, the ice cream was a big hit with the hot and hungry lunch crowd. Lunch began at noon, and 
by one o'clock, the crew had served, cleaned up, packed up and was headed home. Everyone involved felt blessed and was looking 
forward to the next time. 

 



 



 

You are cordially invited to attend Rosary Academy's Family Mass 
and Bar-b-que on Sunday, November 22, 2015. Join with alums, 
current families, faculty, staff and Bishop Kevin Vann as we cele-

brate Mass on the lawn, followed by a hosted family BBQ.  
Tours of the school will be available so you can see all the  

improvements made over the summer.  
 

Open House Tours: 11:30am - 2:00pm 

Mass: 2:30pm 

BBQ following Mass 
 

So that we will be prepared with enough food for all, please RSVP 
by clicking here and submitting the form.  

Hope to see you on the 22nd! 

www.rosaryacademy.org 
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